
 
 

 

 
 
 

May 29, 2014 
 
Mr. Chris Carroll, P.Eng 
Manager of Wastewater Services 
Water and Waste Department 
City of Winnipeg 
110 – 1199 Pacific Avenue 
Winnipeg MB  R3E 3S8 
ccarroll@winnipeg.ca 
 
Dear Mr. Carroll: 
 
Re:   City of Winnipeg North End Water Pollution Control Centre’s Master Plan - 

Environment Act Licence No.  2684 RRR 
  
 This letter acknowledges receipt of the North End Water Pollution Control Centre’s 
Revised Master Plan (Master Plan) dated April 28, 2014 and submitted in accordance with the 
October 2, 2012, approval of the City of Winnipeg’s upgrading plan and with our meeting on 
January 15, 2014.  
 
 The Master Plan is approved subject to one condition – the City must complete the work 
as described in the Plan on or before December 31, 2019. The City is directed to submit progress 
reports every six (6) months on the construction and commissioning of the upgraded wastewater 
treatment plant. The first report is due by June 30, 2014.  
 
 Environment Act Licence No. 2684 RRR will subsequently be revised in accordance with 
the October 2, 2012 letter. 
 
 If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at (204) 945-7071 or by e-mail 
at Tracey.Braun@gov.mb.ca. 
 

Yours truly, 
“original signed by” 
 
Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 
Director     
   

 
c.  Don Labossiere, Director, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
 Donna Smiley, Provincial Manager, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321    F 204-945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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